State Representative
JAMES E, KERR
6359 South Chase Court
Littleton, Colorado 80123
Capitol: 303-866-2939
Cell: 303-847-7448
Home: 720-979-4515

E-mail: james.kerr.house@state.co.us



Chairman:
State, Veterans, and Military
Affairs Committee
Member:
Health and Environment
Committee
Legislative Audit Committee
Legislative Council Committee

COLORADO

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

STATE CAPITOL
DENVER
80203

January 30, 2012

Representative Cheri Gerou Chair, Joint Budget Committee 200 East 14th Avenue, Third Floor Denver, Colorado 80203

Dear Representative Gerou:

The SMART Act allows a committee of reference to make formal recommendations to the Joint Budget Committee (JBC) regarding state departments' budgets, based on the committee's hearings with their assigned departments. The House State, Veterans, and Military Affairs Committee met on January 26, 2012, to discuss recommendations to the JBC per the SMART Act. At its meeting, the committee did not make any recommendations regarding the departments of State and Military and Veterans Affairs, over which the committee has oversight.

Sincerely,

Representative Jim Kerr, Chair

House State, Veterans, and Military Affairs Committee

c: Joint Budget Committee Members
 House State, Veterans, and Military Affairs Committee Members
 Secretary of State Scott Gessler
 Rich Coolidge, Public Information Officer, Department of State
 Major General H. Michael Edwards, Adjutant General
 Greg Dorman, Resource Director/Legislative Liaison, Department of Military and
 Veterans Affairs
 John Ziegler, Staff Director, Joint Budget Committee
 Bo Pogue, Legislative Council Staff